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UNITED STATES COAST GUARD AUXILIARY
Flotilla 014-02-06 
Monmouth Beach, NJ



Minutes for the Meeting of 18 January 2019

The meeting was called to order at 1900. A warm welcome to the new member joining us. 

FC Report 
  From Division
· When the DCDR sends an email to the FC, the FC should send him a reply indicating it has been conveyed to all flotilla members.
· The only way information can be viewed by all and allow for appropriate action is if FSO’s send their reports to SO’s and vice versa. 
· Members who have been issued safety equipment and are not active participants in crewmember program will have their equipment recalled and have to return same.
· The Division COW will be held on March 24th at The Reception Center at St. Clements, 172 Freneau Ave. (Rt.79), Matawan, NJ 07747.  Time 6-10 PM.  Buffet with four entries.  Cost $45 per person.  Each flotilla is responsible for a program ad and two guests.  Let the DCDR/VCDR know if the flotilla plans to use this venue for their COW.  Flotilla FC of 2017 to recommend to DCDR a candidate to receive a challenge coin at COW.
·  StaSH is in need of support in food service, watch standers, and EMT’s areas.  FC to promote their members to participate in these areas.
·  Tom Paccione and Steve Gillooly are in the process of developing a CPR course for our members.
· Larry Story:  May 17th is the date for “Ocean Fun 

An application for the 3 Star NACO Award has been submitted.  90% of the flotilla has completed all Auxiliary training.  The award will come in August.

Be sure to read the Division Mission statement which was send out. It stresses working together acting as one Division.  Flotillas should help each other.

Secretary report – Minutes were approved from the October and November meeting. Letters were read from Bob McNamara expressing his thanks for the communications and gifts in memory of Elke.  A letter was received from Riverview Hospital acknowledging the gift to the Riverview Medical Center Caner Care Fund in Elke’s name. A letter of thank you was read from the Patten Point Yacht Club for the $100 donation made to the club.

Finance report – motion made and passed to approved. A materials audit has been completed and the report forwarded to the DCDR.  There are now 24 members in the flotilla and the new members should mail their dues to Vince Mancino, 15 Rose Street, Lincroft, NJ 07738-1723.

FSO-HR – The returned application and reviewed and added to. It will be re-submitted.
FSO-PV – There are now 2 more PVs in the flotilla. 
FSO-NS – We also have 2 more in this area. There is a very good, interactive training program to be PV qualified if you are interested.
FSO-VE – No report but Fred Klapproth will take over as FSO-VE
FSO-OP – see submitted report
FSO-MA -Walt Kutler will take over this position
FSO-MT – No activity so far.  A 1 hour TCT is planned
FSO-IS – everything has been entered. Please submit your hours to Dan. He puts in the meetings, put your travel on the 99 form. 
FSO-CM – Joe Ruffini will take this position. He has an AUXNET radio
FSO – PE – We have added 3 more instructors.  I will continue as FSO-PE handling MAST and the Water and Kids Program.  Fred will work with Lisa Terrill, who registers all public education courses. Fred has set up 8 classes and done a great job with flyers and publicity. Information has been added to the website, and linked with an email for Lisa.
[bookmark: _GoBack]FSO – Safety Officer – Bob McNamara has taken over.

Old Business

The meeting time has been changed to 7:30 PM, 1930.  People felt this was more convenient.  We will be at PPYC for a while. They are still working on the Cultural Center. Lois Geyer and her group are no longer in control of the building as the town has taken over. It is not the first thing on their agenda.

We were asked to let the Coast Guard know of any established VE days as they might try to participate.

Ben Schneider is working on getting Boating Safely Week proclamations from the surrounding towns.  

There was a discussion about having refreshments at the meeting.  If done, we must be sure to clean up all the trash and take it to the dumpster.  This isn’t the PPYC steward’s responsibility.

Respectfully submitted.

Catherine Dudley, FSO-SR
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